








 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         Easter 2015 
 
 
 
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
During this year that the Church is dedicating to a deeper appreciation of the sanctity and 
importance of marriage, sexuality and family life, we are becoming ever more aware of the 
necessity of proclaiming the Good News with clarity and with compassion.  Our brothers 
and sisters in every walk of life, both inside and outside the Church, want to know what the 
Church teaches about homosexuality, and why.  This is a grace-filled moment in which we 
are called to become evangelizers, and to proclaim with joy what the Gospel call to chastity 
and self-donation means for our lives as disciples. 
 
I am happy to invite you to join us this summer at the University of Saint Mary of the Lake, 
also known as Mundelein Seminary, in suburban Chicago for the 28th annual Courage 
and EnCourage Conference, which will meet from Thursday, July 30, through Sunday, 
August 2.  We have assembled an impressive list of speakers who will discuss essential 
issues like identity, vocation, discernment and true friendship.  I am confident that the talks 
and workshops will both strengthen your own spiritual life, and equip you with the tools to 
communicate the truth to others. 
 
Our own work in this regard continues at a steady pace.  Our documentary film, The Desire 
of the Everlasting Hills, is being widely distributed with a study guide in English and 
Spanish, and subtitles in other languages are in the works.  This film will be followed soon 
by a five-part catechetical series on the Catholic Church and homosexuality, which will be 
available on DVD and will also air in the coming months on EWTN.   
 
One reason for the creation of my position is an exciting increase in the invitations we are 
receiving to speak about the apostolate and to share Church teaching at numerous events.  
Since he wrote to you in December, Father Check has led clergy study days in the dioceses 
of Birmingham and Sioux City, and in the Archdiocese of Miami.   A trip to Asia included 
clergy days in Singapore and Hong Kong, as well as meetings with lay ministers working in 
parish and campus settings.  He also spoke at meetings of the National Catholic Bioethics 
Center and the Catholic lay leadership group Legatus.  I was invited to speak to seminarians 
at Immaculate Conception Seminary in Newark about providing authentic pastoral care, 
and to address teachers at Trinity High School in Camp Hill, Pennsylvania. 
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The months ahead will bring opportunities to spread our message even further.  We 
already have received invitations to provide clergy study days for dioceses in Kansas, 
Wisconsin and Louisiana, and several more are in the works.  In June I will be taking part in 
training programs for lay missionaries working on college campuses, and for medical 
students at a program organized by the Catholic Medical Association.  We will be attending 
the World Meeting of Families in Philadelphia this September, and the Courage Latino 
conference in Mexico City in November.  We are already receiving requests from both 
Catholic and secular media to share our message, and these requests will surely increase as 
the World Meeting and the Synod of Bishops draw near.   
 
September 26, 2015, will be the 35th anniversary of our apostolate  on that date in 1980 
the first Courage members gathered with our dear founder, Father John F. Harvey OSFS,  in 
New York.  From those humble beginnings we have grown to include chapters in more than 
120 dioceses in the United States and in 14 other countries on 5 continents.  In this 
anniversary year we are eagerly awaiting word of the final approval of our statutes as a 
Universal Public Association under the auspices of the Congregation for Clergy, part of the 
Roman Curia that assists the Holy Father in the governance of the universal Church.  This 
approval will give us a unique status as an international Catholic apostolate recognized and 

 
 
My few months here in the central Courage office have given me a new appreciation for the 
scope of our work, and a renewed desire to be of service to our members and their 
chaplains throughout the country and around the world.  Our ability to help them depends 
a great deal on your willingness to help us, by your prayers and by your financial 
contributions.  Please consider writing a check today for $100, or whatever your means will 
allow, to support the work of Courage International.  Perhaps this is the year you could 
afford a larger donation than usual, in commemoration of our 35th anniversary.  
 
It will be a great joy to see you at our annual conference in Chicago.  In the meantime, 
please keep us in the central office, and our Courage and EnCourage members and 
chaplains, in your daily prayers, and be sure that we are praying for you. 
 
 
 
        Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 
 
 
 
        Father Philip G. Bochanski 
        Associate Director 
        Courage International 


